
Recreation Committee Minutes 
November 16, 2006 

 
 
Members Present:  Ralph Valentine, Barry Goldman, Dennis Senibaldi, Lynn Goldman, Beth Lippold, 

Michele Langlios 
Also Present:  Cheryl Haas, Recreation Coordinator 
Members Excused: Mags Adamchek, Brian Carne 
 
Report of Coordinator: 
 
Cheryl Haas will be meeting with Jill Robinson of Rockingham Planning Commission to discuss Master Plan.  
The Master Plan should be complete by June 30, 2007 
 
Upcoming dates include:  
 
* November 27th and December 7th – budget workshops with the Selectman 
* Tree lighting is coming up on December 9th, from 3-5.  Goldmans will be doing cookies and hot 

chocolate, we still need someone to do pictures. 
* Senior Holiday party is December 13.  Beth, Michelle and Mags will help with set up from 9-11am. 
* North pole calling will be December 7th from 4-7pm.   
* Skateboard park is now closed for the season. 
 
New Business 
 
Cheryl Haas found out that the Recreation Committee in the past has given out Volunteer Award.  They are 
displayed in Town Hall, it was decided that the Recreation Committee should restart this tradition for the 
February 10 deliberative session this year.    The committee nominated Sam Maranto for the 2007 award. 
Motion passed 6-0.  
 
Old Business 
 
Tokanel Field  - The backstop is up and ready.  There is still some work to do, Dennis Senibaldi received 
donations for some of the work.  A flagpole was discovered once the brush was cleared out. 
 
There is an upcoming meeting at Golden Brook to discuss the issues at the skateboard park and the issues 
Griffin Park regarding dogs.  The Rec Committee agreed that dogs should not be banned from the park.  
 
Beth Lippold made a motion that the Recreation Committee supports the current rules and regulations 
regarding leash laws and dog owner responsibility.  They do not see a need to make the ordinances more 
restrictive.  Motion seconded by Barry Goldman.  Voted 6-0 
 
Regarding the skateboard park, the committee will wait to see what the public has to say regarding issues that 
have been occurring.   
 
Meeting adjourned 9:25  Barry Goldman made motion, seconded by Beth Lippold 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Beth Lippold 


